BIG COTTONWOOD COMMUNITY

AGENDA

Date: April 8, 2019 Time: 7:00 p.m

Fire Station #108-8073 E. Big Cottonwood Road Presiding: Don Despain

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- Cottonwood Canyons Transportation Action Plan (TAP) Public Input Meeting Tuesday, April 9, 2019 @ 4pm- Cottonwood Heights City Hall
- The Earthquake Lady-Maralin Hoff-Monday, April 22, 2019 @ 6:30 pm Fire Station. All welcome!
- Mayor Wilson's Town Hall Meetings 6-8pm Everyone Welcome!
 Millcreek Library on April 30 County Complex on May 1.
- Forest Service NEPA 101 Tuesday, April 16, 2019 6-7 pm REI-3285 E 3300 South. More Info: file:///C:/Users/Owner/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/IE/OEBXATCP/NEPA%20101%20%20flyer_April.pdf

MINUTES February 11, 2019

REPORTS

UPD Report Lee ArnoldUFA Report Dusty Dern

BUSINESS

Brighton Area Land Use
 Mayor's Office
 Trails Report
 Emergency Operations
 Marc Fletcher
 Rick Graham
 Bart Reuling
 Doug Fry

• Town Transition Team www.bigcottonwood.org/town-of-brighton.html

Brighton Institute
 Resort News
 Don Despain, Carolyn Keigley
 Kim Mayhew, Randy Doyle

CANYON SERVICE NUMBERS

Sheriff Dispatch 801-743-7000 SLCo 24-Hr Contact 385-468-6101 Sanitation/Trash 385-468-6325 Watershed 801-483-6884 Forest Service 801-236-3400 Sewer District 435-714-0494 **Road Conditions** 511 Report Power Outage 877-548-3768 CenturyLink Outage 385-414-2077 Trees on Power Lines 888-221-7070 Public Lands Information 801-466-6411 Utah Avalanche Center 801-524-5304 Avalanche Hotline 888-999-4019 Flood Control 385-468-6600 UPD Graffiti Hotline 385-468-9769 Zoning Enforcement 385-468-6700 Bear Sightings 801-491-5678 Poison Control 800-222-1222 Tow Truck Paul Nell 801-403-6186 Tow Truck Dan Knopp 801-244-0366

BRIGHTON INSTITUTE MEETING

DATE: Mon, April 8, 2019

TIME: 6-7 pm

PLACE: Fire Station 108

SUBSCRIBE TO THE BRIGHTON INSTITUTE!

Click here:

https://www.thebrightoninstitute.org/subscribe/

REVERSE 9-1-1

The Big Cottonwood Emergency Operations Committee encourages everyone to register for Reverse 911 notifications in case of an emergency. Go to:

http://www.vecc9-1-1.com/voipregistration/

BIG COTTONWOOD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Big Cottonwood Canyon Fire Station #108 Presiding: Barbara Cameron MINUTES

March 11, 2019 Call Order: 7 pm

Members: Don Despain, Randy Doyle, Kirk Nichols, Barbara Cameron, Tom Loken, Bryan Luftglass, Kim Mayhew, Jeff Bossard, Greg Hatch, Jenna Malone, Carolyn Keigley, John Anderson

Guests: Rick Graham, Leroy Arnold, John Knoblock, Donna Conway, Ralph Becker, Jesse Dean, Jim Keener, Dena Hull, Myrna Anderson, Laura Bossard, Bob Cameron, Cathy & Doug Anderson, Bob & Virginia baird, Cindy Creteau, Ben Maelius, Grete Eliassen, Kirstin Lindstrom, Gavan Ganung, Kirsten Eliassen, Marc Fletcher

UPD - Lee Arnold reported that traffic has been intense on the weekends. The canyon had to be closed on Saturday from noon-2pm because there was no parking available. BCC requires 4 officers on weekends. Tow costs are ~\$500-\$600/car. If we hear of overcharging, let Lee know. UPD is working on increasing the cost of parking tickets.

UFA- Dusty Dern reported on several legislative Bills that we support, mostly related to employee retention and recruitment: HB5, SB129, SB167, SB187 (this Bill is in support of BCC retaining funding for UFA and UPD. Many thanks to Chief Petersen for his support on the Hill. UFA has added an additional ambulance at Station #116 to help with winter service in the canyons. Bluffdale had a swarm of 137 earthquakes last week, so UFA printed up some earthquake preparedness reminders. Dusty passed them out, and urged people to remember DROP-COVER-HOLD ON, and not rush outside before it is safe.

Trails. John Knoblock reported that the Cottonwood Canyons Foundation has proposed two ways to Adopt-A-Trail. 1) A donation of \$5000 would allow CCF staff to maintain the selected trail. 2) A donation of \$500 would allow local volunteers to do the trail work under supervision of CCF. BCCA is interested in adopting a trail, and will ask to use the money from the Revel Marathon to cover the \$500 needed to adopt.

Revel Marathon. Tom Loken moved to allow the donation from the Revel Marathon to be split between the Brighton Institute and the Cottonwood Canyons Foundation. We won't know what the amount is until after the Marathon in September. Motion passed.

Salt Lake County. Rick Graham from the Mayor's office reported that legislation to keep the Public Safety Service Agreement and the Mountain Planning District for one more year (SB187) was passed by the Senate, and will likely pass the House. The County is in support of discussing a plan to continue support for UPD and UFA. We are very grateful for the work of the County!

CWC. Ralph Becker and Jesse Dean presented a Transportation Plan for Little and Big Cottonwood Canyons. They are creating long, medium and short-term plans. Big Cottonwood will be part of the Cottonwood Canyons Corridor Transportation Plan (TAP). There will be a Public Open House about it on April 9, 2019 at the Cottonwood Heights City Hall. Jesse outlined the provisions of SCR-10 in support of the CWC's action to improve transportation in the canyons. It has passed the Senate, and now on to the House. Jenna asked about the Federal Designation, saying she had talked with Dave Whittekiend, Forest Supervisor, to ask about the possible increase in visitation. He told her he didn't think there would be an increase, which is different than he has said in the past.

Minutes from BCCA meeting, February 11, 2019 were approved as submitted.

BCCA Treasurer Election- It was moved by Carolyn Keigley and seconded by Tom Loken that Greg Hatch serve as the BCCA Treasurer. Motion passed. (Thank you Greg!)

Recycle Bins – Dena Hull reported on the Recycle Bin troubles, saying it costs the WFWRD more to recycle, and our bins are usually not able to be recycled because of plastic bag and trash contamination. She proposed moving one of the bins to the Brighton maintenance shed area, and just leave one recycle bin for residents only. Don Despain would like to leave it as is until another site can be found for the recycle bins in the summer. Dena will contact Pam Roberts of WFWRD to see if there can be better signs and more frequent pickups. The potholes in front of the compactor need repair and a new garage door for the compactor should be installed.

Town of Brighton - The Town of Brighton is working on a budget proposal for the MSD. They are interviewing candidates for a town attorney, and considering how to write the municipal code. For more information about their 1st Tuesday Meetings at the Fire Station, go to the www.bigcottonwood.org website.

Solitude. Kim Mayhew reported that Solitude has had 428" of snow, causing traffic and snow challenges. It has been a big year!

Brighton. Randy Doyle reported they are working on traffic flow and parking. Some of the local home rental guests park in the Brighton lot, causing plowing and crowding issues. There will have to be boots on cars if it continues. Great fireworks in March!

Meeting was adjourned at 9:09 PM